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òCelebrate the Changesó 
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New Transportation Rider Conduct Policy 

In order to provide a safe and enjoyable trip for all passengers and a good work                             

environment for drivers, Senior Services has developed and instituted a Rider Conduct Policy.   
 

Rider Rules of Conduct: 

¶ No weapons or firearms on the bus. 

¶ No consumption of alcohol, open alcohol containers, or possession of illegal drugs on or around 

Senior Transportation vehicles or property. 

¶ No physical violence, disruptive behavior, intimidation and/or harassment toward passengers or 

drivers. 

¶ No profane, vulgar, or intimidating language used to threaten or intimidate another passenger or 

sq`mrhs cqhudq+ hmbktchmf k`mft`fd nq `bshnmr qdf`qchmf nsgdqr­ rdw+ q`bd+ `fd+ dsgmhbhsx+ `ahkhsx `mc 

sexual orientation. 

¶ No damaging or destroying transit facilities/properties or the personal property of another passenger 

or driver. 

¶ Reduce noise from radio, personal device, or cell phone if requested by a driver. 

¶ No smoking in vehicles and no smoking within 20 feet of an open vehicle door. 

¶ Seat belts are required when buses or vehicles are equipped with seatbelts. Wheelchairs must be se-

cured in designated securement area. 

¶ Passengers must be able to control their parcels on the bus. 

¶ No littering and/or creating unsanitary conditions; no spitting or throwing objects in vehicles or out 

of windows.   

Plumas County Senior Transportation Program reserves the right to refuse service to anyone not com-

plying with the rider rules of conduct or safety instructions given by a driver. Violations may result in 

sdlonq`qx nq odql`mdms rtrodmrhnm ne ` o`rrdmfdq­r oqhuhkdfdr- 

Wheelchair Securement: Under the Americans with Disabilities Act, it is the right of any transit system 

to require riders using wheelchairs to have their wheelchairs secured. It is the policy of Plumas County 

Senior Transportation that wheelchair securement is required and thereby creates a safer transport for all 

riders including those using wheelchairs. Anyone refusing to have their wheelchair secured will be de-

nied transportation on Plumas County Senior Transportation 

Safety Instructions: In the event of an emergency, drivers must respond to any risk posed to riders or 

vehicles. The driver may ask for your physical assistance in response to an emergency 

or help in reducing or eliminating the potential for injury or harm. Anyone incapable 

of performing the requested task due to a  disability must notify the driver immedi-

ately. 

Senior SERVICES ñNew NEWS!!  
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Senior SERVICES ñNew NEWS!!  

New Vehicles! 

In November of 2014 Senior Services applied for a grant to replace the four  

regularly used busses and van in each area.  We are pleased to announce that our 

grant was approved, and the year-long process to receive the vehicles will begin 

shortly.  We are thankful our vehicles have lasted this long, but will be happy to 

qdshqd sgdl-  Nmd ne sgdl vhkk fn sn Oktl`r Qtq`k Rdquhbdr­ @khud  oqnfq`l `mc 

the rest will give us reliable back-up vehicles. 

Plumas County Mental Health has collaborated with Senior 

Services program to use MHSA (Mental Health Services Act) 

money to expand services in each area.  This grant is guaran-

teed for one year, but has potential to continue funding in the 

future.  Right now, we are gearing up to be able to start rolling 

New Site Hours! New Events! New Connections! 

 

 

 

 

 

        What will these services look like for me? 

¶ Revitalization of the Senior Connections program 

¶ Dwsdmcdc Rdmhnq Rdquhbdr­ gntqr hm d`bg `qd` 

¶ Regularly scheduled programs, activities, and events in each area 

¶ Home visits by skilled professionals to our homebound seniors 
 

Keep on the lookout for opportunities to provide feedback on what you would 
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Be vigilant, be observant. Physical or financial abuse will continue so long as no 

one knows about it. Listed below are our Top 10 Safety Tips to keep in mind. 

1. Never give out financial information (bank account, credit card, social security or 

Medicare numbers) to someone you do not know.    

2. Medicare and Social Security do not cold-call beneficiaries or make house calls. If 

someone calls you and says they are from Medicare or Social Security, hang up.  

3. Don't be pressured into buying anything immediately or because the offer will 

expire if you don't act soon.  If it sounds too good to be true, it probably is! 

4. Before making any important financial decisions, make sure you fully understand 

the purpose and effect of the product you intend to purchase.  

5. If you do make a purchase, make sure you get everything in writing and require 

copies of all documentation. 

6. It is advisable not to wire money to anyone. 

7. Do not share personal information like your address or phone number on social 

networking sites like Facebook.    

8. Do not let strangers into your home without a trusted person, such as a family 

member or friend, present. 

9. Delete e-mail messages that ask you to verify your account information. Banks, 

credit card companies and Paypal will not ask for this. 

10. If you suspect anything is wrong, or that you or a loved one is being abused, 

contact your local law enforcement agency to report your suspicions. 

E-mail Updates AVAILABLE         Senior Publications!  for 

 

§ Monthly Menus 

§ Quarterly Senior Newsletters 

§ Senior Service Program Information  

 

§ Occasional flyers or information for     

programs/activities available to Seniors 

To sign up, please send an email request to danacash@countyofplumas.com.   
 

Senior Publications include: 

Avoid Fraud / financial abuse  
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If you are interested in helping out, please call Veterans     

Service Office at 283-6275/6271.  Driver Criteria: 

¶ G`ud ` btqqdms u`khc cqhudq­r khbdmrd eqnl sgdhq rs`sd ne    

residence. 

¶ Have current personal liability insurance for their per-

sonal vehicle (to show insurability). 

¶ Rtbbdrretkkx o`rr sgd cqhudqr­ ogxrhb`k fhudm `s sgd Qdmn 

VA Hospital. 

¶ Receive a positive background adjudication. 

¶ View Van Driver Video and pass written test. 

¶ Rtalhs ` CLU cqhudq­r qdonqs sg`s hr `ooqnudc ax sgd 

Reno VAMC Police. 

¶ Attend volunteer orientation. 

STILL looking       volunteer drivers  for 

Second Annual Veteran Memorial Golf Tournament:  May 25, 2015! 

Mt. Huff! Tee Off Time 10:00.  Please call Mt. Huff to get your name on the list.  Due to 

course size restrictions, the first 40 Veterans that sign up get to play.  This event is free to 

veterans, with a free dinner following the tournament.  Format Scramble.  Driving range 

will be open and free to veterans until 09:30.  Tournament players need to be at golf 

course by 09:30.  Please call Mt. Huff to sign up 284-6300. 
 

 

Tcrcp_l¬q Tmjslrccp Bpgtcpq8 

 

Local VFW Members along with Lori Simpson and Jimmy LePlante award Bob 

Nunn & Bill Whitcher certificates of appreciation for volunteering to drive Veterans 

to their VA Hospital appointments on Tuesdays and Thursdays. 

Veteranõs Update 


